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Hello members of the Joint committee on transportation. My name is Andrey Slezko, 

and I am owner of a small dealership in Portland. I support this bill to privatize DEQ 

testing. Based on my experience, it would significantly streamline a process that has 

become less complex and less needed as vehicles have gotten newer and more eco-

friendly. Privatizing this sector will free up government resourced as well as making it 

easier for public drivers and dealers to comply to regulations , and anything that can 

be done with equal effectiveness but higher efficiency is worth consideration. There 

are much more positives I believe than negatives for all involved. Thank you 


